
Coming up on this week's FYI, your favourite players from the Euros. 
Uncovering the Secret History of Schools. And why is actor Steve 
Carell attempting an English accent?

The most important... I don't know if I can do it.

First up, it's been just over a week since the general election when 
adults voted for who they wanted to run the UK. An overwhelming 
majority chose the Labour Party, meaning their leader, Sir Keir 
Starmer, became the new prime minister. Under-18s couldn't vote. But 
that didn't stop thousands of you having your say in a huge mock 
election in England and Wales. Called Our Generation Our Vote. But 
how did the results of these two very different elections compare?
Did you vote for the same parties as the adults?

Well, we've been analysing the results. First up, the mock election. 
The Labour Party won this with almost 32% of your votes, followed 
very closely by the Green Party with 29%.

The Liberal Democrats, Reform UK, and the Conservatives made up the 
rest of the top five. Now let's compare that with how the adults 
voted in the real thing. Labour won seats for 412 MPs in the House 
of Commons, taking almost 34% of the votes.

The Conservatives were second with 121 MPs and just under 24% of the 
votes.

The Liberal Democrats came third with the Scottish National Party 
and Sinn Fein making up the top five. In contrast to the mock 
election, Reform UK were in seventh place. They got five MPs and the 
Green Party were ninth with four MPs.

So although the order of the parties is quite different between the 
two elections, the actual winner was exactly the same with the 
Labour Party coming out on top.

Some of the differences are down to what's called the first past the 
post system in the real election. It means only the winning party in 
each area gets an MP in Parliament.

For instance, the Greens got a lot of votes, but in the areas they 
came second, they didn't get anything for it.

Now to this week's fake news of fact. According to reports that 
we've seen, hippopotamuses can actually fly. Researchers at the 
Royal Veterinary College in London apparently found that hippos are 
one of the heaviest animals on earth. They can actually fly through 
the air. But is this fake news or fact? Find out later in the show.

If you've been gripped by the Euros, then you'll know all too well 
that the final is on Sunday and it promises to be an absolute epic. 
Thanks to Ollie Watkins' superb last minute strike. England beat the 
Netherlands to book their place in Berlin, where they will face 



Spain.

We caught up with some footie fans to get their reactions and to 
find out who they've enjoyed watching over the last four weeks. 
England won the semifinals, which means we're in the final.

Is it finally coming home?

Come on, England. We’ve won, one big game left! No pressure for the 
game of your lives.

I just have to say a big well done and smash it in the finals. What 
an achievement.

I mean, to come that whole way during the competition and to get 
into the final two teams in Europe.

Can it come on? Fingers crossed.

Come on England.

Let's go have it England.

My top player from the Euros. Jude Bellingham. 

Jude Bellingham. The way he's been playing the tournament so far. 
Just.

He saved England time and time again. And he has caused defenders 
nightmares.

That 95th minute goal to save England and get them through was 
amazing.

My top player is probably Saka in the Euros because of how much 
energy he has in the game.

Kobie Mainoo he’s just excellent player and very young player as 
well.

Harry Kane never once let us down on penalties.

Ollie Watkins What a goal.

DiMarco Because he plays left back and I play left back and he's 
kind of shown me an interesting way to play defense defenders going 
attack and attackers can get back and help defend too.

Jamal Musiala for Germany.

He's only 21 and he scored three goals in five matches.

His dribbling, his technique, his ability to move the ball is just 
sublime.



Honestly, it's just amazing.

In my opinion, the best young player in the Euros is looming in your 
mouth.

Lamine Yamal, who plays for Spain, has broken many records. He's 
away from home at such a young age. Playing at such a high level is 
quite inspirational for all of us.

He's causing nightmares for defenders and making grown men look like 
schoolboys.

France, in front Spain needed a goal.

The 16 year old curls one into the top corner.

What a goal.

What a moment for him. And what a moment for the tournament.

Thanks, everyone.

Now, do you love history or do you find it a bit of a yawn fest? 
Well, Jeriah went to meet a group of schoolchildren who've been 
learning about the past in a really cool way.

Have you ever wondered about the history of your school? When was it 
built? Who is there and does it have any hidden secrets from the 
past?

Well, these guys in Bexley know all about theirs because they've 
been making their very own documentary films, all about the history 
of their schools in the local area.

Take one.

How did you go about making the film?

So we went to a place called Bexley Archives. That was really 
interesting because we saw the layout of the school and that was my 
favourite bit personally, because you could see what buildings were 
there and what buildings aren't there anymore.

And we went around the tables to see the map of the school, and 
there were places where it was before, and we learned a lot of facts 
from it.

Like there were air raid bunkers on the field or there was a new car 
park used to be an old playground. So it was really cool.

How did you go about making the film?

So we would vision, mix, direct and film using light cameras and 



different equipment. And for that you'll see yourself doing this in 
future, like maybe writing, directing, Definitely not directing. 

I'm not a fan of directing, but yeah, I'd like to do some camera 
work maybe. After months of researching, filming and editing the 
documentaries are finished.

Welcome to the history of our school. They are going on display in 
nearby Art Gallery as part of a digital exhibition, which means 
those of other kids will get to enjoy them too.

Gardening in 1937 became a very important part of the curriculum.

There were 90 children, at the beginning of World War 2, sixty in 
the morning and 30 in the afternoon.

So what do you guys think of the documentaries in the exhibition?

I think it's cool that you can interact with all the buttons. And 
she looked at asking what all the different schools are, how that 
history was compared to all the other ones.

I have to say, I too, am really impressed with these documentaries. 
They are such a cool way to learn about history. So how does it feel 
to see your work as part of the exhibition?

It feels really surreal because it's like to see all the work that 
we've done over the couple of months, all in one place for the 
public to view.

I think it's really interesting. 

There's been lots of sports in the news lately, but this story 
really stood out. US basketball team, the LA Lakers, recently signed 
a new player. Now that might not sound like a big deal until you 
hear that it's Bronny. James, the son of NBA legend LeBron James, 
who also plays for the same team.

It's the first time in NBA history that a father and son duo have 
played in the same team together. Good luck, Bronny. We hope you can 
keep up with your dad. Or maybe that should be the other way around.

Now, from superstar athletes to awesome actors. Thomas recently got 
the chance to meet up with famous funny man Steve Carell and chat 
about all things Gru in the latest Despicable Me movie, the super 
villain turned family man is back, but so was the criminal 
mastermind Maxime Le Mal, who escapes from prison to get revenge.

I'm coming for my revenge.

And in other news, we welcome a new addition to the Family, Gru 
Junior.

There’s my boy.



You've got kids yourself, don’t you? 

I do, yeah.

How would they describe you as a dad? Would they describe you 
similar to Gru?

I wonder if I answered this question.

Yes. My parenting style is exactly like Gru's what you would think 
of as using a baby to a villain.

Yeah.

Have you done that before?

And that's what this was all based on. All of these Despicable Me 
movies are all based in reality.

You've got to be kidding.

British cinema bosses have said that the cinema industry has been in 
a bit of a crisis recently because of the pandemic, streaming movies 
at home, cost of living, things like that. Do you think there's a 
future in going to the cinema?

Do you want me to look into the camera when I say it?

Sure.

I think there is a future to cinema because I think it's an 
irreplaceable communal experience.
And people love popcorn and candy.

Thanks, Ron.

Okay, so let's say you went into hiding in the UK and you had to 
change everything about you, like Gru, for your own safety or all be 
assuming new identities, Is that really necessary? And you had to 
get clued up on some English words that you don't use in the US.

I'm going to list you some words and I want you to tell me what the 
American word is.

Right. Okay. 

Jam.

Jelly. 

Yes.

What about the boot of a car?



that's the trunk.

Yes, that.

Correct. 

Nappy. 

Nappy? napkin.

No. You take a nappy.

Last one.

You'll need these if you live here, wellies.

All right.

Settle down.

One of my favourite scenes in the movie is where Gru is on a heist 
and ends up tranquilizing himself. So I tried to myself, and I 
thought it would be off to see Steve voice this scene. But with a 
British accent.

The most important one.

I don't know if I can do it.

Their most important part is a heist... danger. That's good.

Yes. Suddenly the honey badger jumped on Gru and tranquilizer dart 
flies into the air and injects itself into Gru's bum.

Yeah.

I changed my shampoo.

And finally, Steve wants to give me a voicing Gru masterclass.

Ready?

Assemble the minions assembly the minions.

I am going to steal the moon.

I'm going to steal the moon.

Lucy, look at the kids.

They are adorable.

Steve, thank you so much.



Despicable Me four.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Nice one, Thomas.

So, what did you make of the story about flying hippos? Well, it's 
fake.

Researchers at London's Royal Veterinary College did recently 
discover that when hippos run flat out, their legs leave the ground 
for up 2.3 of a second, which is different to elephants.

The heaviest land animals, they never leave the ground.

But gliding through the air for a fraction of a second when running 
is not technically flying.
And actually, there are many animals that do the same, including 
horses. But even as humans, of course.

Well, and that's about it for this week.

But we've got everything crossed that England's can bring home their 
first major trophy in a generation against Spain.

Come on, England.


